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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Tony Ogden Chairperson 
tony_ogden_uk @yahoo.co.uk 

Dawn Macefield  
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
berneymark10@gmail.com 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
cllrburdin.ulcebyparishcouncil@
hotmail.com 
 
 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed all restrictions in 
England, but, you should try to stay at home if you have 
Covid-19.  It still recommends getting vaccinated if you 

can  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT   Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Miss Emma Hill 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH   www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/14903/ 
For baptisms, funerals or weddings- contact Mark Hut-
son Mark.Hutson@lincoln.anglican.org / 07745369630 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                     https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
August - October 2024 

 

As the seasons change, there is always something to take in when 
out and about. The banks of the Humber estuary are a welcome stop 
off point for thousands of migratory birds as they fly on the long 
journey from the Arctic to Africa for the Winter, and evenings have 
seen huge flocks of geese flying in their V formation to conserve 
energy and deter predators from their safety in numbers. Whilst we 
see them only during daylight hours, most of their flying is done at 
night since the air is more stable and there is less turbulence caused 
by thermals. I never cease to marvel at their flying skills and honking 
calls, encouraging each other, whilst their instinctive ability to 
navigate remains a scientific mystery. 

 

Another effect of the changing seasons has been the extremely 
heavy rainfall at times recently. Those of us who have lived in the 
village for some years will recall that this has caused severe flooding 
problems in parts of the village at times in the past, most notably in 
the Coronation Road area. So far as I have been able to see, the 
remedial works that were completed then have been successful and 
there have been no repeat events since. 

 
The village performed very well in the North Lincolnshire Council’s 
Best Kept Village competition. Ulceby won the community planting 
category, thanks to the flower beds and planters throughout the 
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BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitness / Hand weights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

 Sensei Simone Karate Academy 5.00 - 6.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

    

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

 

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact Dawn on  07435 587394 

  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 

Email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com 
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village, and special mention was given to the recently refurbished  
war memorial, residential gardens and tidiness in the village. Thank 
you to all those who have contributed their time to making the village 
an attractive place to live, as well as the many dedicated gardeners. 

 

Although the development was not in the village itself, both Ulceby 
Parish Council and the Road Safety Group had raised concerns about 
the creation of a major truck service station at Barnetby Top, and its 
potential effect on the people of the village. The proposed development 
had space for 200 goods vehicles and two drive-through restaurants, 
but plans were rejected by North Lincolnshire Council for reasons of 
road safety and drainage. 

 
There was a public consultation evening at the Village Hall on Tuesday 
8 October, to share plans and ideas for the community garden area at 
Station Road/Martins Road field. The proposed plan includes a 
community orchard, a nuttery, a hazel coppice, a wild flower meadow 
and space for allotments (if there is a demand). I hope that we will see 
some volunteers to help make the project a reality, and a valued space 
for the people of the village to use. (See also page 25) 
 
Tony Ogden 
Chair 
Ulceby Parish Council 
 

  

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall except December 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 
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ULCEBY COMMUNITY GARDEN 
 
There was a public consultation evening at the Village Hall on Tuesday 8 
October, to share plans and ideas for the community garden area at Station 
Road/Martins Road field. The proposed plan includes a community orchard, a 
nuttery, a hazel coppice, a wild flower meadow and space for allotments (if 
there is a demand).   If you missed the consultation and would like to be 
involved, please complete the form below with your details and send it to the 
Clerk Karen Pickering, Hillgarth Farm, Ulceby, DN39 6TT, or email your 
details to adair1@btinternet.com 

I would like to be involved in the following (please tick):   

       

 
Donate a tree / bench (please delete 
as appropriate) Name:    

 Assist in tree planting  
Phone 
no:     

 
Have an allotment (at a later date if 
they become available) Address:     

 Join the steering group Email:     
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PLEASE CLEAN UP AFTER YOUR DOG 
MAKE ULCEBY A MORE PLEASANT PLACE TO LIVE IN 

Dog mess is the most unacceptable and offensive type of litter 
on our streets. 
Dog fouling is not only deeply unpleasant, it is dangerous. Whilst 
rare, contact with dog excrement can cause toxocariasis – a nasty 
infection that can lead to dizziness, nausea, asthma and even 
blindness or seizures. 
It’s no wonder dog fouling is such a problem – there are estimated to 
be more than 8 million dogs producing more than 1,000 tonnes of 
mess every day in the UK alone. 
While most dog owners are caring, responsible individuals, there are 
still some people who do not clean up after their pets.  
Anyone who fails to clear up after their dog can be issued with a 
Fixed Penalty Notice of up to £100. If the case goes to court this 
could cost the owner or person in charge of the animal up to £1,000. 
The law states that being unaware a dog has fouled or not having a 
suitable bag is not a reasonable excuse for failing to clean up after 
your dog.  Make sure you pick it up and put it in a bin, or take it home 
with you. Any public bin can take the waste. There is no excuse to 
leave it.  
If you see any offenders – please report them  
 

 

 

Page  5    Volume 14 Issue 4 

 

ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

The recent psychic night with Medium Joe was well attended, and we 

would like to thank everyone for coming.  We took a staggering £850 

on the night for the village hall funds. This is much needed to help pay 

for necessary repairs to the play area safety surfacing.  These repairs will 

be carried out over the winter months, and access to the play area may 

be restricted at times.   

FORTHCOMING EVENTS AT THE HALL - 2024 

Christmas Fair - Friday 22nd November (see page 17) 

Over 60s’ Christmas Party - Friday 6th December (see page 19) 

Family Prize Bingo - Friday 6th December (see page 23) 

Children’s Christmas Party - Sunday 15th December (see page 21) 

Coming soon: 

Paul Humphries Psychic Night - Friday 21st February. More details to 

follow next time 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 074358 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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Country Gardens 
 

From Lawns to hedges or  

complete garden make overs 

 

Ponds, Decking, Landscaping  

on any scale 

 

Call 

07484706739  

or email countrygardens@outlook.com 
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Christmas Family Prize Bingo 
6th December at Ulceby Village Hall 

Doors open 6.30 - Eyes down 7.00pm 

Raffle 

Refreshments available  

Children under 12 must be accompanied by an adult 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

You will have noticed that the church tower is still encased in 
scaffolding, but this will be removed soon as the stonemasons have 
now finished their work. However, there is still work to do if we want to 
hear our bells again. Although the tower is now structurally sound, the 
floor of the ringing chamber needs to be strengthened, so the fund 
raising continues. 

With this in mind please consider taking part in our ‘Tower of Change’. 
There is a box at the back of church, and a basket at the Post Office 
containing jars that can be filled with your loose change. If you’d like 
to help, please come and collect a jar (church is usually open from 
around 9am to 3pm) or just use a jar you have at home. When it’s full 
please either bring it back to church or leave it at the Post Office. 
Every little helps! Thank you to everyone who has done this so far - 
it’s surprising how your pennies are adding up! 

Our book sale continues throughout the year and new books are 
appearing all the time, so do come and have a browse. There are also 
DVDs, CDs and jigsaws so come and take a look. 

Don’t forget you can now pay for your purchases by card. The 
‘Collectin’ is on the left near the first pillar as you come into church 
and you just need to touch the screen to wake it up. There are 
suggested amounts on the screen, or a button for you to customise 
the amount. 

If you’re having a clear out, please consider donating any books to us. 
We are also collecting good quality household items and toys for our 
next bric-a-brac stall. 

We will be having a stall at the village hall Christmas Fayre on Friday 
22nd November. We will be selling jams and chutneys, knitted items 
and other crafts, and we have a name card to win a hamper which 
includes a bottle of Christmas gin, so do pay us a visit! 

Some ideas we have for next year include a Teddy Bear’s Picnic, 
Treasure Hunt, Craft Show, and Scarecrow Trail. We need to know if 
there is interest in these – please contact Liz Drury liz@lizdrury.co.uk, 
or leave a message on our Facebook page. 

Cont’d on page 9 

mailto:liz@lizdrury.co.uk
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KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  

01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH Cont’d from page 7 

Look out for the church Christmas card coming through your 
door in November. This will have details of our Christmas services 
and will also contain an envelope for you to  make a donation for gift 
day (6th Dec - St Nicholas’ Day). Envelopes can be returned to the 
church or the post office, or brought to our stall at the Christmas 
fayre.     Our traditional Christingle Service will be at 4pm on Sunday 8th 
December. All the children at the school and pre-school will receive a 
cardboard candle to fill with change that they can bring to the service and 
swap for a Christingle. You don’t need a child to come to the service 
though - all are welcome! (And it’s my favourite service of the year). 

The Carol Service will be held at 6pm on Sunday December 15th, 
followed by mince pies and mulled wine. Do come and join us for a good 
sing to get into the Christmas spirit. 

There have been some changes to our pattern of services recently as we 
are now designated a Celebration/Festival Church. This means that we 
will have fewer Communion services led by ordained clergy BUT WE 
ARE NOT CLOSING! We will still have regular services led by Lay 
Readers and Ministers: 

First Sunday – Evening Prayer 6pm 
Second Sunday – Morning Prayer/All Age Worship 10.45am 
Third and Fourth Sundays – Coffee morning with songs of praise 
10.45am (come and request your favourite hymn).  
Our next Communion Service will be Sunday 22nd December at 
10.45am 
 

Blessings, 
 
St Nicholas’ Church 

Your Magazine Your Say 

This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the contributions by 
advertisers, and the volunteers delivering them. The editors are always 

interested in considering articles supplied by residents as well as 
organisations operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 

editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 

will be February 2025 
Articles for publication to be 

with the editor by  
15th January please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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November update from Ulceby WI 
 
We enjoyed our talk by Kevin from the Blood Bikes Service and the 
occasional phone calls he received highlighted just how busy the riders 
are when they are on call. 

Liz Drury entertained us with a summary of how her job as a voice 
over speaker evolved in September. 

Our October speaker was Sally from Pink Pig Farm. She explained 
how the farm evolved and how it has had to diversify over the years. 
They no longer have a farm shop, so sadly there were no samples to 
try, but they have expanded their activities and now have a Wedding 
Barn. 

Keeping with the food theme … we held a joint MacMillan Coffee 
Morning on the 20th October with the Village Hall. We were provided 
with a wide collection of cakes and buns which were enjoyed by a 
steady stream of visitors over the morning. At the first count we raised 
almost £355 - so a big thank you to all who visited and donated money 
or spent money on the tombola and those who donated cakes. 

The WI also had a “pre loved” jewellery stall. This was to raise money 
for the local WI federation charity - which is the Blue Dragon Charity in 
Vietnam. The charity rescues children from slavery, exploitation and 
trafficking and works with them through school and early working years 
until they are established adults. Jonathan Van Tam (who we all saw 
on Covid updates) is from Lincolnshire and is part Vietnamese. He 
supports the work of this charity and is due to speak at a federation 
meeting next year and asked that individual WIs found ways to raise 
money towards his charity rather than him take a fee. So we will be 
holding jewellery stalls at the Christmas Fair in November to raise 
more money towards this worthy cause. 

Still on a food theme …. We welcome Alan from The Chocolate Drop 
on 21st November. He runs a small chocolate company in Market 
Rasen producing lots of different flavoured bars of chocolate. The wide 
range of flavours include coconut, cherry, Moroccan spice, rhubarb 
and lemon. He gives an interesting talk on the process of making 
chocolate - interspersed with lots of tastings. There will be plenty of 
chocolate to buy on the night and we can also take orders. THIS IS AN 
OPEN MEETING, ANYONE CAN ATTEND so bring your cash and 

mailto:parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk
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your Christmas list - they make great pressies. 

Our final meeting of the year is in mid December when we 
will have our “bring a plate” Christmas meal. 
If you are interested in knowing more about us, please contact our 
Secretary Lyn, at bristerl627@gmail.com or talk to us at the Christmas 
Fair on Friday 22 November, or join us at one of our meetings. We 
would love to meet you. If you are interested in joining us at any of our 
meetings, please speak to any member, or email our secretary 
on bristerl627@gmail.com. 

ULCEBY POND 
Autumn is truly amongst us. A magical time to sit and watch the world 
through the eyes of Mother Nature. At the pond we can observe the 
leaves turning colour, the water cooling and the sky doing mysterious 
things. With a lack of light pollution it is a superb spot to see the Northern 
lights, comets and wonderful cloud formations of late. The weather is 
being kind too with a little extra water in the pond. 

Our junior angling members are still enjoying the odd sessions, none are 
planned but individuals have requested support. Perhaps knowing I do not 
like saying 'no' is a reason for the request. One lady stood with her 
grandson in the rain last weekend, whilst we taught him a few basics. This 
made our numbers go up to 57 children this year. An unbelievable number 
for such a small oasis. All it needs is parental permission and we do the 
rest. My calculations tell me that we have also used nearly 40 pints of 
maggots (5 gallons) through the year all kindly donated by Immingham 
Angling Centre. We are in gratitude of Graham's support. 

Now a plea -  as anglers we are the eyes of our waterways. However, 
anybody can do this. One of the fishing stations was broken, pulled out 
and then thrown back into the pond. I have to ask why, but I feel I wouldn't 
like the response. It seems so pointless to me. I have very limited 
equipment to sort issues, in fact my greatest attribute is enthusiasm 
without know how. 

My contact for fishing or offers of help is bshaun67@gmail.com. Please 
get in touch if I can help you, or you can help us. 

Finally, the ladies on the Village Hall committee do a fantastic job, 
therefore I am sure you will share with me our gratitude in all that they do. 
The pond, playing field, park and the hall itself wouldn't be the same 
without them. 

Thank you ladies. Shaun  

mailto:bristerl627@gmail.com
mailto:bristerl627@gmail.com
mailto:bshaun67@gmail.com
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

4th November 2024 
25th November 2024 
23rd December 2024 

13th January 2025 
3rd February 2025 

24th February 2025 

 

COOL AIR SOLUTIONS 
Air Conditioning Specialist Engineers 

Ulceby, North Lincolnshire and surrounding areas 
 

Domestic and commercial installations, F.Gas Registered 

Cooling and heating units installed from £1,200  

with 3 year warranty included 

 
 

Tel.  07851 460757 
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BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION 2024 
 
The parish council is delighted to advise that Ulceby has been 
successful in this year’s ‘Best Kept Village’ competition. This 
competition was judged in August of this year and the prizes were 
presented at the Best Kept Village awards ceremony held on Monday 
14th October in Broughton Village Hall. Ulceby was placed third overall 
in the Medium Village group. This section of the competition is judged 
on general tidiness and appearance – including absence of litter, 
community features including village halls, parks, war memorials, notice 
boards, shops and signposts and also gardens and community areas. 
To achieve third place in this category is a real success as Ulceby is 
competing against some established and very pretty villages. 

The big success of the year however was being presented with 1st 
Place in the best community planting in the medium village group. This 
really is a fantastic achievement and so lovely that our community 
planting throughout the village has been recognised and rewarded. The 
parish council extends its sincere gratitude to our wonderful contractors 
Jon and Alison Nettleton of Nettleton mowing who are so professional 
and diligent in their work. The village really has looked beautiful this 
year and it is lovely that this hard work has been recognised. The parish 
council would also like to thank all residents who endeavour to keep the 
village looking a tidy as possible – all those who litter pick, try to keep 
community areas free of litter and weeds and just keeping your own 
front gardens looking well kept all year. Thank you very much – let’s 
hope we can repeat the success next year. 

Karen Pickering  
Clerk to Ulceby Parish Council : adair1@btinternet.com  

ULCEBY ROAD SAFETY GROUP / COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH 
 

The Ulceby Road Safety group are constantly working in the back ground to 
try to make Ulceby roads safe for the residents. They have worked with 
Highways England to ensure that the roadworks currently being conducted on 
the A180 did not result in the diversionary route directing traffic through the 
village except in an emergency, and the majority of HGVs seem to be 
adhering to this diversion.  The Community Speedwatch is still operating to 
remind drivers to obey the speed limits.  New volunteers are needed for this - 
if you would like to volunteer and join this group, please contact the Clerk (as 
above) 


